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INFORMATION PERTAINS TO: 

Machinery on Track 

DETAILS:  
In the past few years, there has been reported incidents involving machinery on track, that is, whilst 
riders are participating. 
 
These incidents have resulted in one case a fatality, and in another case serious injury, reports also 
have been received of several near misses. 
 
The risks are obvious and unnecessary. 
Please be advised that while there are ANY riders on a hot track that under NO circumstances should 
any machines enter on, crossover or in any way travel on the race surface. This includes all level of 
events,  competition recreation practise and coaching. 
 
This includes but is not limited to  

• Earth moving machinery  

• Track maintenance machinery  

• Water trucks or apparatus 

• Personal transport such as quads mules and the likes 

• Vehicles transporting officials, volunteers or riders. 
 
There is no situation that requires a vehicle to enter a hot track 
 
First aid vehicles including ambulance, first intervention vehicles are not permitted, unless there is a 
strict written access protocol in place and under direct supervision of the Clerk of Course or their 
delegated authority. 
 
Should your current club operations be resulting in vehicles entering a hot track whilst motorcycles 
are still participating, I would advise that your club operations need to be revised. 
 
Pedestrian access has, and still is, permitted under the strict direction of the Clerk of Course or their 
delegated authority. 
EFFECTIVE FROM:  

IMMEDIATELY 


